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FIBERDIMENSIONS MINUTES  
WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 9, 2013 
 
ATTENDANCE:  Juline, Marcia, Lucy, Sheila, Katie, Marja,  Marie, Deble, Susan D., Regula, 
Melissa, Phyllis, Marty, Laurel, Jennifer, Chris, Stuart, Roy, Alex, Susan H., Rose Marie, Myrna, 
Jeanette,  Pam, Ventana, Judy C. Judy S, and Margaret 
Hostess:  Juline Beier 
Chair:  Marcia Kent (Shared with Sheila Tuffanelli for show info in Diana’s absence.)  
Secretary:  Rose Marie Ginsburg 
 
CRITIQUES:  None 
 
TREASURY REPORT:  By Juline Beier 
$4,145.28 in bank, but approximately $3100 after expenses paid.  Approximately $2500 will be left 
after paying for postcards ($567 for 6 1/2"x 11" postcard) 
 
MINUTES:  Approved from last meeting 
 
SHOW DATES:  
Show lasts three weeks only, Dec. 15 to Jan. 12th, with Jan. 13, 14th for cleaning & walk-through. 
While Presidio is closed Monday and Tuesdays, we can be open seven days a week if we want. 
Melissa reports no deposit.  
 
A motion for keeping the exhibit open 7 days a week and Thursday nights 11am to 8pm was made and 
seconded.  The majority passed this motion. 
 
Christmas Eve and New Years Eve will close at 3pm. 
 
SITTING THE GALLERY: 
Obligation to sit once only.  Two people sitting gallery each day like previous shows. 
Lucy and Regula are available for extra sitting. 
 
Thursday evenings we need two more people from 5pm to 8pm. 
For the reception night we need three additional people. 
Guards do not to have to be.  
 
INSURANCE: 
Allegra got a quote from Basic West Insurance Co. for $540.20 for three weeks.  Allegra will call the 
insurance company to try and reduce the amount . 
 
BANNER: 
Allegra is doing the banner.  The metal structure for the banner is covered by trees, etc.  Regula said to 
contact the Presidio to improve banner visability.  Regula will clarify with walk-through with Tia of 
Presidio  Also, the electrician problems will be clarified at that time. 
 
PUBLICITY: Lisa is handling publicity.  There is also the Presidio Mailing List.  Alex and Joanne 
Salz are working on magazines, newspapers, S.F. Chronicle, etc. and Cheap Fun.   
 
Alex announced we have Facebook page now.  Type facebook.com and open your account.  Katy 
mentioned that we should give Lisa info for web site.  Publicity you submitted such as your 
resume,etc. was for Jury Publicity, totally different now.   We do not know if our submissions for 
Publicity are approved yet. 
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Alex said that 25 artists submitted publicity images.  They made errors such as leaving out first name 
or last.  People did not read instructions. 
 
JURY COMMITTEE 
Chris, Marty and Melissa (No Jury Chair yet) 
 
POST CARDS AND POSTERS 
Jennifer and  Susan Doyle are designing only images and are using Discount Postcards. 
 
Marty talked about putting placards on the back of busses. (11x59inches)  Alex suggested small 
posters for windows.  Melissa wanted to know the cost. 
 
The Presidio Trust must be acknowledged on all posters. Regula suggested to contact the Presidio as 
to what words they would like to use. 
 
Melissa stated that we spent $400 on mailing at the last show. Jennifer suggested E-vite for friends.  
Each person will get approximately 50 postcards to mail to their friend.  We encourage E-vite.  
 
Kathryn Grothe’s phone number will be on the card as contact person regarding the show.  She still 
has 415 area code for her phone. 
 
LABELS:  
Stuart and Steve Kent (Marcia Kent’s husband) 
 
Label information will now be sent to Steve Kent.  Steve will also be in charge of price lists, 
receiving, etc.  Steve will send out a separate e-mail with instructions on how to submit label 
information.  LOOK FOR EMAIL FROM STEVE FOR LABEL INFORMATION. Steve Kent has a 
data base for the labels. 
Questions?  Call Steve at 415-457-6230 or Stuart 415-453-9496 
 
ARTIST STATEMENT: 
 Up to150 words only 
 
PRICES FOR ART:   
Regula will get information to Stuart.  This is what was said at  the meeting.  Is this changed to Steve 
now? 
 
BOOK: 
Susan Heller will be collecting images & artist statements. She can get information from Steve Kent 
(one place) 
 
RECEIVING AND PICKUP: 
Marja, Judy, Wendy, and Marcia. 
 
PEDESTALS AND DIVIDERS: 
Deble will see who needs pedestals.  Please let her know. 
 
Alan Fishkin, photographer, has 18 dividers (160 feet) which he will give to F.D. for installation 
committee.  Also, he has glass cases.  If he goes skiing and is unable to deliver then they will be 
delivered to Sheila’s house. 
 
Rose Marie saw pedestals at Crate and Barrel on Fourth St. in Berkeley for sale a couple weeks ago, 
which she will check out. 
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DROP BOX: 
Images are to be put into Dropbox (www.dropbox.com).  Lisa wants one detail (possibly two if 
required).  Images should be 300dpi, and 4x6. 
 
Marty passed out Dropbox.com instructions at the meeting.  She just sent an e-mail telling you how to 
do it. 
If you have problems, contact Marty, Melissa, Chris and Steve.  Roy can help as well. 
INSTALLATION: 
Roy and Katy. 
 
We have to provide our own ladders, monofilament and other installation supplies.  NEED YOUNG 
STRONG PEOPLE – PLEASE START ASKING. 
 
Alex asked if can we use nails.  Nails are OK. 
 
Jennifer asked if we can hang from the ceiling.  Judy S. said that there is no hanging from ceiling, and 
that there is a ledge.  Regula will contact Tia.  Also, Regula will talk with Tia about lighting. 
 
NEW LIST OF COMMITTEES: 
Ventana will email new list. 
 
IS CAROLE BEADLE IN SHOW? 
Stuart will inquire.  He is in her class. 
 
HOUSEKEEPING FOR SHOW: 
The Trust has a janitor service once a week. 
 
ELECTRIC WATER POT FOR OFFICE: 
We need an electric water pot to put into the office for tea for people that sit the gallery.  Jennifer 
volunteered.  
 
INTAKE DATES FOR SHOW: 
December 15th – Committee will make decisions about time.  It is suggested that we do the drop off 
times alphabetical.  They will let us know 
 
RECEPTION: 
Juline 
Approximately 300 to 500 people? 
The Presidio will not let us bring in our own food and wine. 
 
We have to bring chairs and tables.  Renting 20 chairs was $170 or $180.  We will bring chairs from 
home. 31 people volunteered chairs.  Alan Fishkin has two six-foot tables, and Sheila has one.  There 
is one card table at the Presidio, and we may need two more tables.  We figure three tables for the 
reception food and  one for the wine, and maybe more. 
 
Much discussion regarding wine ensued.  It was decided that Phyllis can check a winery for a 
donation. 
 
Reception Hours:  5-7pm 
 
Presidio wants a holiday theme.  Maybe cookies?  We should invite the Board of the Presidio trust.. 
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A motion to whether we should have the reception or not was made.  Majority wanted the reception. 
 
Caterer carries insurance. 
 
THREE YEAR ART RULE: 
Stuart brought up the idea that before we had a rule that artwork could only be two years old.  It was 
voted that we can now have art work that is three years old.  Also, last time we voted in that an artist 
can have only one series art piece.  Marty’s ten bowling pins will be OK. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Phyllis announced: “Midnight in Paris” Sat. Oct. 19th – 7pm-midnight.  A celebration to benefit 
Artworksdowntown.  415-451-8119 or website: artworksdowntown.org/events/midnight-in-paris 
 
Plexus Art Group –“Quotation Marks” featuring our artists, Ventana, Juline, Susan Doyle, Giselle, 
Pam, Jennifer and Stuart.  This is at the Mill Valley Library on Throckmorton.  See 
Plexusartgroup.com 
 
Golden Gate Marin artists (National League of American Pen Women) “Tea & Books with Elaine 
Petrocelli”.  Nov. 2, 2013 from 2-4pm – $15 tax deductible, proceeds benefit Annual Female Student 
Art Scholarship. 
For Tickets email: dpatrickdesigns@gmail.com or call 415-819-2870 or buy with Paypal at 
goldengatemarinart.org  
 
Marinwood’s First Annual Art Show & Wine Tasting 
Marinwood Community Center 
775 Miller road. 
San Rafael, CA 94903 
Artists:  Marja McAuley, Melissa Woodburn 
 
Richmond Art Center: 
Sept. 14 – November 15 – Gallery Hours – Tue – Sat 11am-5pm 
2540 Barrett Avenue, Richmond, CA 510-620-6772 
Clay and Glass – Melissa Woodburn 
Also – Bella Feldman – 50 year survey 
Also, featuring faculty of Richmond Art Center. 
I saw this show and it was fantastic.   
 
BRING YOUR CALENDARS TO NOVEMBER MEETING TO SIGN UP FOR GALLERY 
SITTING. 
 
WANTED:  WE NEED SOMEONE TO DO PRICE LISTS FOR THE SHOW. 
 
Note:  January meeting will be held at the Presidio. Deble is Chair.  NEED SECRETARY FOR 
JANUARY MEETING 
 
NEXT MEETING:  Hostess:  Regula Weill, Chair Susan Doyle, Secretary Marja McAuley. 
Directions to Regula’s House were sent by separate email. 
120 Mountain Spring Ave., San Francisco, CA  
regula@aol.com – 415-731-2694  Please let her know if you cannot come. 
 
Secretary: 
Rose Marie Ginsburg 


